HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 16, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Acting Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen and Gary Casady. Absent members were Chairperson Robert Hembera and Vice Chairperson Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Assistant Water Superintendent Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Guest present was Greg Spenner with ABC of Iowa.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion Carried.

Gary Casady moved the approval of the consent agenda: January 2016 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Discussion of Water Bill at 815 N Compton Dr. 
Greg Spenner with ABC of Iowa spoke with the board about their high water bill.  He is requesting help with the bill as they had a toilet leaking. He explained to the board that this is an instruction facility and there are not always people in the building. They were made aware of the leak when meters were read and their consumption was 407,000 gallons which comes out to about a $3,877.30 water bill.  When they were made aware of the leak, the water was immediately shut off and a plumber was notified to fix the leak.  The Water Board had a brief discussion about applying the Leak Adjustment Policy to this commercial property.  They also discussed whether they could waive a portion of the sewer being the city uses those funds to pay for the sewer that goes to Cedar Rapids.  It was determined that the Water Board can waive the sewer portion as well.  
Troy Andersen made a motion to apply the Leak Adjustment Policy to the commercial property at 815 N. Compton Dr. Gary Casady seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Consider Resolution Converting Water General Ledger Chart of Accounts to Iowa State Standards 
Carl Ransford explained to the board that the City’s Finance Director is requesting we change our GL Chart of Accounts to the Iowa State standards. By making this change it would simplify the budget process for both the City and Water Departments as the City has to take the Water’s yearly budget figures and enter them into the City’s yearly budget to be certified to the State of Iowa.  With the numbers being the same, it makes the budget process much smoother and will cut the yearly audit in half allowing the City of Hiawatha to have only one audit vs. two. To convert the Water Department GL Chart of Accounts to the Iowa State standards a conversion program will need to be written.  Data Technologies Inc. will write this program with a cost not to exceed $6500.  The City has agreed to pay for half of the cost.  
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve Resolution 2-16 Converting Water General Ledger Chart of Accounts to Iowa State Standards. Gary Casady seconded motion. Motion carried. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: Gary Casady, Patrick White, Troy Andersen
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Robert Hembera, Beverly Daws
Resolution 2-16 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Since last month’s board meeting there was another main break at 208 7th Ave. on 1/29/16.  This break was in the morning before work hours and it was fixed by noon. The water surfaced right at the break, so no need to use the locator equipment. 

Ransford went over Plans of Improvements for two areas.  The first was Heritage Green 12th Addition with lots along S. Blairsferry Crossing. The second was Hiawatha North 50th Addition.  This is the Tower’s Edge Project and it will add two office buildings on the corner of Boyson Rd. and Edgewood Rd. (previously Miller Rd.)

The construction permit for Well #9 to change it from gas chlorine to sodium chloride 12.5% bleach has been approved.  The project is to be completed by the end of February. 

Carl and Marty met with two representatives from MSA.  This is the firm that completed a study on low to moderate income areas in Hiawatha that would qualify for a CDGB grant.  Water projects can qualify for 50% matching funds up to $500,000.  The next application would be January 2017.  Carl would like the board to meet with the MSA Representatives to give the board a clear understanding of the grant.  
We have been collecting fluoridation survey results the month of February.  As of the end of Tuesday the results were 

107 – Yes, 45 – No and 49 – indifferent. 
Non-Agenda Items

Dan Hoffmann wanted to inform the Water Board of an upcoming Spotter Training that will be held on February 27th at 1:00pm.  This comes after a tornado touched down on December 23, 2015.  
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:10pm. Gary Casady seconded.  Motion carried. 
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                                        Acting Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
